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December 2009 Divison Meeting Minutes 

Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Lt Gov Barbara Pringle. 

God Bless America and Pledge:  Were led by SDPLG John Hanratty. 

Invocation:  Was offered by PLG Jim Paduchowski. 

Introducation of Head Table and Guests:  LT Gov Barbara introduced the head table, dignitaries 
and the guest speaker.     

Present were:  IPG Doreen Pellittieri, PG Bob Calabrese, PG Pat Cooney, Treasurer PLG Jim 
Paduchowski, Lt Gov Elect Peter J. Pellittieri, PLG’s Brent Myott, Peter Pellittieri, Barbara 
Schor, Ray Pfeifer, Trish Hook and Carole Bubb. 

Guest Speaker Mary Corwin RN, of the Yates County Public Health Nursing Service. 

Roll Call of Clubs:  Brighton 3, Canandaigua 2, Charlotte/Lk Ontario 2, Newark 1, 
Farmington/Victor 2, Lakeshore/Rochester 5, Palmyra/Macedon 3, Penfield/Perinton 5, PennYan 
3, Seneca Falls 0, Webster 6. 

Treasurers Report:  Income $3556.58 – Expenses $1115.15 – Balance $2441.43. 

Program:  Mary Corwin of Yates County Public Health Nursing gave a wonderful talk on 
Juvenile Diabetes.  This is the Governors Project for this Kiwanis Year.  We are all aware that 
this is becoming, or might already be a national epidemic.  Mary passed out packets that are very 
complete and informative.  I am sure that if any clubs are interested in having a speaker on this 
subject that Mary will be able to help you to arrange that.  Her e-mail is: 
mcorwin@yatescounty.org. 

Club Announcements:  These will follow in a separate communication.  

Discussion and Questions: PG Pat Cooney spoke about the upcoming Intl Convention in Las 
Vegas.  Pat stressed the importance of having a good showing from the NY District since we 
have Tom DeGulio running for Intl office.  When he is successful this will lead to the Intl 
Presidency.  Votes are important but workers are necessary also to campaign for Tom in Las 
Vegas prior to the vote.  Probably no one is more qualified than Tom.  He has been a Kiwanian 
since Key Klub. 

If anyone is interested in running for Lt Gov for 2011 – 2012 a Letter of Intent should be 
presented from your particular club at the Feb. 2nd Meeting. 



Closing Prayer:  Was offered by PP Dave Jacobus of Farmington/Victor. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20PM. 

NEXT MEETING MONDAY, FEBRUARY 1, 2010 @ MICKEY FINN’S IN VICTOR – 7:PM 
SHARP 

Monday, December 7, 2009 


